
TAX COLLECTION DATES & TIMES FOR 2015 TAXES 

Thursday, December 31st from 10:00am to 2:00pm 

Saturday, January 30th from 10:00am to 2:00pm 

**Weather Permitting, please call the Town Hall if questionable 924-2247** 

IMPORTANT TAX COLLECTION INFORMATION: 

 You can mail your taxes any time to me at my home address 

 If you need a receipt, send a self-addressed stamped envelope 

 NEW * NEW * Due to system upgrades if you want to pay for 2016 garbage collection with your taxes, 

you will have to write a separate check. DO NOT include it on the same check as your taxes. This 

created quite a snafu last year with processing. You can include your dog license payment on your tax 

check, that still works. I recommend paying garbage this at this time, to avoid the late charge. 

 If a manual split is requested, one week notice is needed prior to due date. 

Clean Sweep   Clean Sweep will be April 30th. There will be a charge for tires, and appliances (TV, A/C, 

fridge/freezer, etc.). We will not accept building /construction waste, paint cans with paint that is NOT dried 

up. And remember to separate out your oil filters, this is important, if found in dumpster there will be a hefty 

fine for the Township. 

Special Thanks   A big thank you to Donald Marten for keeping the Town roads safe to drive on, all the election 

workers for the long days put in for elections, Linda Lynch for the upkeep on the Town Hall flower garden and 

the Bender Family and friends for helping on Clean Sweep. 

Dog Licenses   Dogs need to be licensed by April 1st. Fees are: Spayed/Neutered $6.00 and Male/Female 

$12.00. A proof of vaccination from your vet is needed when licensing. If you are current and have licensed in 

the past year the form should be on file.  

*NEW* Voter Requirements    If you are a registered voter you will need to show one of the following to 

receive a ballot: A WI-DOT driver’s license, a WI-DOT issued identification card, Military ID card issued by the 

US Uniformed Services, or a US passport book or card. There are other forms of ID that are acceptable. 

Contact the Town Hall at (608) 924-2247 or visit Town website at www.TownOfRidgeway.org 

Garbage Collection   Included with this letter is a calendar for the upcoming garbage/recycling collection 

dates. Fees for the 2016 year remain at $125.00 payable to the Town of Ridgeway by September 1st. Any fees 

not paid by that date will be put on 2016 tax bill with a $25.00 late fee. 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR(s) 

Tuesday, February 16, 2016 – Spring Primary – Possibly 

Tuesday, April 5, 2016 – Spring Election & Presidential Preference Vote 

Saturday, April 30, 2016 – Clean Sweep 

Tuesday, August 9, 2016 – Partisan Primary 

Tuesday, November 8, 2016 – Fall General Election 

 

http://www.townofridgeway.org/

